
 
St. Philip’s Church 

 

www.stphilipsbemidji.org 
 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck  ext. 102 
  
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann  ext. 108 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson              ext. 103 

 

Parish Administrator: 
 Terry Jones                                  ext. 106 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
                                                      ext. 104 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                               444-5849 
 

Director of RCIA, Liturgical Ministries & 
Special Projects: 
 Robb Naylor                                ext. 118 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Paula DeClusin                           ext. 107 
  

Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                               ext. 105 

     

Secretary:  
 Tammy Johnson  ext. 100      

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack 
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                          444-4938 
 

School Secretaries: 
 Maggie McCalip 
 Denise Kern 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sunday at 7:00 PM, Tuesday at 5:30 PM 
(School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE   218-444-4762 
 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 
 lmcglynn@crookston.org 

 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 
 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Clark Chambers, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, Mike 
Headlee, Jodi Maki, Brent Rud, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Nick Berg, Eileen Bretschneider, Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Bill Maki, Jaclyn Bergerson, Roben Beyer, Debra Carlson-Doom, Tiffany Fankhanel, Laura 
Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

Greetings on the 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time: 
Our second reading for this Sunday from Thessalonians has this line: “For our gospel did 

not come to you in word alone, but also in power and in the Holy Spirit and with much 
conviction.” When you say these words out loud what image comes to mind?  How many people 
there where, was the speaker standing or sitting, was it a conversation? When you say these 
words out loud which of the words seem to speak to your heart? Is it “power and Holy Spirit” or 
the word “conviction”? Where does contemplation of those words take your heart and soul?  

When you enter the sanctuary you notice the numbers for the Sunday readings are on the 
music board. This is so we can take the opportunity before Mass to look them over and 
contemplate Scripture. During Mass we have the “Proclamation of the Word” we are called to 
listen closely and use one of the methods described above to let Scripture enter our being… 
Remember the words we say when we sign ourselves with the cross three times before listening 
to the Gospel. “Lord let your word dwell in my mind, be on my lips, and settle in my heart”…  

Here is some more trivia that makes you look smart at family events: The sentence: "The 
quick brown fox jumps over the lazy dog" uses every letter of the alphabet. The winter of 1932 
was so cold that Niagara Falls froze completely solid. The words 'racecar,' 'kayak' and 'level' are 
the same whether they are read left to right or right to left (palindromes). There are 293 ways to 
make change for a dollar. There are more chickens than people in the world.  

In the Pastoral Letter, "Meeting Christ -Living Christ," Bishop Hoeppner talks about the 
importance of family in prayer. Please arrange your Tuesday evening schedule so you can attend 
as Bishop Hoeppner discusses the topic: "FAMILIES: The Domestic Church." We will also have 
available a Book of Blessings that can be used in family settings.   

We have one more anointing Mass scheduled this month. It will be on Thursday at 
10:30AM at Goldpine. Please bring your family members or friends that can use the healing 
power of Jesus. When I read the Scripture passage quoted above I thought of the effects I have 
seen when an anointing takes place. The hand of God touches His people with power and 
conviction. 

This Thursday we also have the NET (National Evangelization Team) retreat for our 
middle-schoolers. Please keep them in prayer as they witness Jesus come alive in and through the 
lives of the visiting team members.  

We close our Masses this weekend with Benediction: a traditional practice of our faith 
where we have the opportunity to gaze upon Jesus in the Monstrance. We do this immediately 
after receiving Jesus in Holy Communion.  This is a wonderful time to praise God, and let Him 
know the intimate thoughts of our heart. We can then leave the church in the knowledge that 
Christ is before us and in us to strengthen us for life in the world. It is our task to bring Him to 
others and He wants to be with us on the journey.  

Here are the last of my trivia comments: There are only four words in the English 
language which end in "dous": tremendous, horrendous, stupendous, and hazardous. There are 
two words in the English language that have all five vowels in order: "abstemious" and 
"facetious."  In the last 4,000 years; no new animals have been domesticated. If the population of 
China walked past you, in single file, the line would never end because of the rate of 
reproduction. A shark is the only fish that can blink with both eyes. A snail can sleep for three 
years. . "Dreamt" is the only English word that ends in the letters "mt" 

Blessings on your day! Fr Chuck 



Monday, October 20:  
  8:30 AM Mass: +Jane Senger 
 

Tuesday, October 21:   
12:10 PM Mass: +Margaret Fulton 
  5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +Ted Anglesburg 
 

Wednesday, October 22:  
  8:40 AM Mass: +Ada & Sid Swedmark 
 

Thursday, October 23: 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Bob Schmickle 
10:30 AM Anointing Mass (Goldpine): +Jean Little 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place)    

Friday, October 24:  
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Al & Lois Remick 
 

Saturday, October 25:  
  8:30 AM Mass +Edna Eide 
  5:30 PM Mass: For the People 
 

Sunday, October 26: 
  7:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Greg & Gretchen Gruber 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Jane Senger 
11:00 AM Mass: +Alex & Emelia Gonshorowski 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): +Lynne E. Molacek 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For October 20  - October 26 

Monday, October 20 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Girl Scouts (Social Hall)    

Tuesday, October 21 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Gathering w/ Bishop Hoeppner on  
     “Families: The Domestic Church” 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, October 22 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Faith Formation, Grades 1-11 
 

Thursday, October 23 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)  
  9:00 AM NET Retreat, Grades 7-8  
  6:30 PM RCIA (St. Kateri) 
  7:00 PM Prayer & Praise (Chapel) 
 

 Friday, October 24 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)      

Saturday, October 25 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  4:30 PM KC BBQ Rib Dinner 
 

Sunday, October 26 
  8:35 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Gregory/Grt) 
10:15 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM Holy Hour (Church) 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

Bible Readings for the Week of October 20 ~ October 26 
Monday, Oct 20: 
Eph 2:1-10 
●Ps 100:1b-5 
●Lk 12:13-21 
 

Tuesday, Oct 21:  
Eph 2:12-22 
●Ps 85:9-14 
•Lk 12:35-38 

Wednesday, Oct 22: 
Eph 3:2-12 
●Ps Is 12:2-3,4c-6 
●Lk 12:39-48 
 

Thursday, Oct 23:  
Eph 3:14-21 
•Ps 33:1-2,4-5,11-12,18-19 
•Lk 12:49-53 

Friday, Oct 24: 
Eph 4:1-6 
●Ps 24:1-4b,5-6 
●Lk 12:54-59 
 

Saturday, Oct 25: 
Eph 4:7-16 
●Ps 122:1-5 
●Lk 13:1-9 

 

Sunday, Oct 26: 
Ex 22:20-26 
●Ps 18:2-4,47,51 
●1Thes 1:5c-10 
●Mt 22:34-40 

World Mission Sunday 
Today’s second collection is for  

The Propagation of the Faith. 

Thank you for your prayerful gift. 



Stewardship 
of  Financial 
Resources: 

 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2014  ~   

June 30, 2015 

INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to 
present a child for Baptism are asked to 
attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on November 2.  
Please call the parish office at 444-4262 to 
register, or for more information. 

 

Week #15 Contributions  
(received the weekend of 10/12/2014) 

 

 Envelopes     $ 12,255.80 
 EFT Envelopes    $                  — 
 Loose Plate  $ 612.84 
 Children’s     $  73.98 
 Total                          $12,942.62 
 
             Stewardship: A  

 
Fiscal Year to Date (Week #15): 
 

 Amount Contributed 
 Envelopes $ 227,159.23 
 Loose Plate $ 17,142.24 
 Children’s   $ 821.14 
 Total           $ 245,122.61 
            (99.10% of budget) 
 

Habit of the Heart. 

St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes 
through the waters of baptism, Stella Marie 
McCollum, daughter of Marilyn & 
Zechariah McCollum.  May she be filled 
with the Holy Spirit! 

 

YEAR OF MARRIAGE CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
a DIOCESE OF CROOKSTON b 

 

October 24-26, 2014: “Til Death Do Us Part” Men’s 
(Widowers) Retreat, Diego House, Crookston, MN 
 

Sponsored by the Diocese of Crookston  
Office of the New Evangelization. 

 St. Philip’s extends best wishes to     
 Amanda Hunt & Kyle Huewe, and Diane   
 Oster & Larry Senger who celebrated t  
 the Sacrament of Marriage on October 11  
 at St. Philip’s. 

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in 
praying for all newly married couples & those 
preparing for the Sacrament of Matrimony: 
 

Michael Schmitt & Frances Liebl 
Exchange of Vows on November 1, 2014 

 

Chad St. Germain and Kathryn Farnsworth 
Exchange of Vows on November 15, 2014 

 

Michael Alberg and Trudi Dahl 
Exchange of Vows on December 31, 2014 

 

Jared May and Kristen Huewe 
Exchange of Vows on September 19, 2015 

 

Ben Carleton & Laura Eaton 
Exchange of Vows on October 10, 2015 

BISHOP HOEPPNER AT ST. PHILIP’S 
 

Bishop Michael Hoeppner will be at St. Philip’s on  
Tuesday, Oct. 21st at 7 PM as part of his tour around 
the Diocese speaking on the importance of family life 
as part of the Year of Marriage our diocese is  
celebrating. Everyone is welcome. 

 

Books by Local Author 
 

The parish office has on hand several copies of books  
written by Peter A. Marino.  A free will offering is accepted  
for our education program.  The books are written in a  
variety of styles and on a variety of topics.  
 

Thank you, Peter for your generosity to St. Philip’s! 

ATTENTION SNOWBIRDS! 
 

There’s a chill in the air, and with that means many of our 
parishioners are thinking about heading to their  
winter residences.  If you are leaving and would like to  
receive the bulletin, please call the Parish Office with your 
winter address as well as the dates you will be gone. 
 

Also, be sure to inform Robb Naylor if you are a  
liturgical minister, so he doesn’t schedule you when you 
aren’t in the area.    

Our Diocesan Mission 
 

An inquiry was recently made concerning our diocesan 
mission in Maracay, Venezuela.  For information on the 
mission go to maracaymission.org and if you would like to 
donate to the mission make checks payable to “Maracay 
Mission” and send to the Diocese of Crookston, Box 
610  Crookston, MN  56716 



MEN’S BASKETBALL!! 
 

Men’s basketball has started on Tuesday 
evenings, in the St. Philip’s gym from 7:00  
to 9:00 PM.  Any interested players can 
simply show up, or if you have questions 
you can call Charlie at 766-0547. 

UPCOMING ANOINTING MASSES 
 
 

Do you know someone who is sick, anticipating surgery, under stress? During the months of October, February 
and June all of the Masses offered at our nursing homes will be designated as Anointing Masses. You are 
invited to attend and bring with you; your friend or family member to receive this powerful Sacrament of Healing.  
As the celebrant my heart fills with gratitude as I witness through you the power of the love of Jesus. I watched 
someone struggling with breathing, catch their breath, and relax; I listened as someone struggling with a terminal 
diagnosis said “It is now in God’s hands.”  I looked on and shared the joy of someone who felt great relief as a 
burden of stress was lifted from her life. The 22 year old who was told 2 hours earlier she has cancer was able to 
relax and talk about what the next steps are for her. The parents of the baby were able to experience God’s 
protection come over them and their child. The Anointing of the Sick is powerful. It is a blessing to receive this 
Sacrament more than once in your life. It is not only for those close to death. It is a Sacrament that can heal... 
literally… It heals our relationship with God. It makes us right with God. Through this Sacrament God chooses to 
forget our sins…He grants peace and comfort. Through the prayers of the church we call forth saints and angels 
and the power of the Spirit to affect our lives and our attitudes.  Thanks be to God for this powerful gift… 

When a woman experiences pregnancy, not as a 
blessing, but as an intolerable burden, it does not mean 
that her true needs can be met by making it possible for 
her to empty her womb.  Some claim to be pro-abortion 
because they feel compassion for pregnant women in 
distress, but what kind of compassion would have us 
terminate a woman’s pregnancy & yet do nothing to 
alleviate the misery and problems that are driving her to 
abortion in the first place?   
               -  Excerpt from a pro-life clinic training manual 
 

REMINDER:  The Diocese of Crookston/Office of New 
Evangelization will be leading a Rosary at Planned 
Parenthood in Bemidji on Saturday, November 1 at 12 
Noon.   November 2 ends the worldwide 40 Days for 
Life fall campaign.  Our prayers are making a 
difference.  www.40daysforlife.com 
 

Pro-life signs are available.  Call Karen (218) 368-2885 
or Lisa (218) 368-9019. 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE AWARENESS MONTH 
 

October is Domestic Violence Awareness month.  The 
Northwoods Coalition for Family Safety (battered women 
and children’s shelter) is looking for in-kind donations 
such as household items (cooking utensils, sheets, and 
towels), gently used clothing, children’s items (clothing 
and diapers), or full size and unused personal hygiene 
products (body lotion, body wash, shampoo, conditioner, 
and toothpaste).  Cash donations can also help us 
purchase any items we may be short on throughout the 
year.  Donations can be accepted by calling Allison Forte 
at 218-444-1395. 

There will be NO Adult 
Volleyball  

next Thursday,  
October 23 

KINDRED FAMILY FOCUS 
 

Are You Ready to Make a Difference in a Child’s Life? 
Kindred Family Focus is a private, non-profit  agency 
designated by the Minnesota Department of Human 
Services to license adoptive homes and place youth 
who are under state or tribal guardianship for the 
purpose of adoption.  We are currently recruiting for 
adoptive families in the area.  Kindred Family Focus 
offers adoption services at no cost to families.  
 

Our agency is in need of Foster Homes as well. 
Children often enter foster care through no fault of their 
own. They have often been abused or neglected, and 
they may have emotional and behavioral issues as a 
result. Foster care may be needed temporarily in an 
emergency situation to provide safety for a child or 
siblings, or foster care may be long-term when a child 
cannot be reunited with their family. The role of a foster 
parent is to work with children’s families and social 
workers to reunite children with their birth families, or to 
provide a stable home for children.  
 

If your interested in Adoption or Foster Care, please call 
Kindred Family Focus at (218) 333-8000 or email us at 
kmoudry@nexus-kff. 



 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL  

         October 18-19 
 

 
 
� Place your orders for the Parent Association’s Annual Pie Sale by October 24. The pies will be 

available for pick up on November 17 & 18. These delicious desserts are perfect for the holidays.  
 

� The end of the first grading period is October 24. Conferences are slated for Thursday, October 30. 
Please return the Conference sign up form by Monday, October 20th. 

 

� Mrs. Hodapp’s second graders and their 5th grade prayer partners will be our Mass ministers this 
week. Please worship with us. 

 

� On Monday, October 20th, Brazilian musicians, Paulo Padilha and Group, will present a concert for 
our students. This is an event sponsored by the Headwaters School of Music and the Arts. The group 
will also be performing for the Bemidji community on Saturday, October 25. 

 

� Our 7th and 8th graders will attend the NET Retreat on Thursday, October 23rd. This has always been 
a day of fun and faith. 

 

� What is Conflict Management? Plan to attend Parent Night sponsored by our Parent Association on 
Wednesday, October 29, at 6:30 PM. to find out.  

 

� There will be no school for students on Thursday and Friday, October 30 & 31.  
 

� Get Safe Environment Certified now. Go to www.crookston.org and follow the Safe Environment 
prompts. Anyone who volunteers or works in the school needs to attain certification annually. (July 1 
starts the new year of certification.)Thanks. 

 

October:  Month of the Rosary 
There are times we, as Catholics, are asked how the Rosary can truly be a prayer when “all you do is repeat the 
same words over and over!”  Archbishop Fulton Sheen tells the story of a time he was doing marriage preparation 
with a couple and the bride to be was considering becoming Catholic.  She told Sheen one of her biggest 
problems with Catholicism was the Rosary and how she thought just repeating the same words over and over 
again really wasn’t true prayer, that we could not mean the words we keep repeating.  Sheen asked her if her 
husband to be had ever told her he loved her.  She said, “Yes, many times!”  Sheen then asked when was the last 
time?  “He tells me he loves me at the end of every phone conversation and when we leave each other after a 
date.”  The Archbishop’s response was simple, “Well, if all he is doing is repeating the same words, he can’t 
possibly mean them!”  The bride to be got the point. 
 

If we have ever longed for something…our wedding day, ordination day, Christmas, a loved one coming home 
from war…then we know what makes the Rosary so powerful.  The Rosary is a “longing” put into words.  We think 
about Christ and how Mary longed to protect him, speak out for him, shield him.  Mary longed to be close to Jesus 
every moment she could.  The Rosary is our “echo” of that longing for Jesus.  We go with Mary, to her Son, 
longing for him to bring peace, hope, love into our lives.  Longing put into words…the beautiful gift of the Rosary. 
 

 

ROSARY REPAIR & PURCHASE 
 
 

Have you been looking for someone who repairs 
rosaries as well as sells them?  Look no 
further...I have several rosaries for sale, 
including Job’s Tears rosaries, and I can 
repair rosaries also and any special request 
chaplets.  I also make mission rosaries to 
give away.  If you are in need please 
contact me, Mary Yerbich, at 218-209-9529 
or e-mail at mary4jmj@gmail.com. 

 

OUR LADY OF THE LAKES  
CHAPTER OF MAGNIFICAT 

 

St. Agnes Catholic Church, Walker, MN 
 

OCTOBER MAGNIFICAT BREAKFAST 
 

Saturday, October 25, 2014 
 

8:30 – 9:00 AM - Registration & Fellowship 
9:00 AM - Breakfast followed by Speaker:   
Gerri Majcin of St. Agnes Parish, Walker 

 

**Meal reservations & pre-payment requiredby Oct 18. 
Flyers are available in the Narthex. 



 

You are invited to the 
 

St. Bartholomew’s 
Episcopal Church 

 
 

Fall Festival 
 

Saturday, October 25, 2014 
11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 

Frybread Tacos, Bake Sale, White Elephant, Face  
Painting, Pumpkin Decorating, Bean Bag Toss 

 

18th St and Irvine Ave. 

 

St. Bernard’s Church 
 

Annual Fall Festival & Dinner 
 

Sunday, October 19, 2014 
 

Polka Mass starting at 10:30 AM 
Dinner served from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

 

Serving Grilled garlic roast pork tenderloin, mashed  
potatoes with gravy, corn, coleslaw, roll, and apple crisp. 

 

**Kids Carnival, Bake Walk, and Country Store** 
 

Adults: $10 
Children 10 & under: $5 

 

105 Knight Ave N, Thief River Falls, MN 

 

Sons of Norway 
 

Torsk & Meatball Dinner 
 

Thursday, October 23 
Serving from 5 to 7 PM 

 

Calvary Lutheran Church 
2508 Washington Ave SE 

 

Adults: $15 ~ Children under 12: $7 

PARISH MISSION IN KELLIHER 
 

St. Patrick’s Catholic Church in Kelliher is hosting a parish mission by Redemptorist Father Vic Karls from Liguori, 
Missouri.  Dates for the mission are November 2-5, 2014 with a daily morning Mass and a 7pm preaching session at 
St. Patrick’s.  This is an ideal opportunity to take some time out and have a spiritual renewal with an excellent and 
inspirational speaker. 
 

People from all faiths are welcome to join us at St. Patrick’s each evening with hospitality afterwards.  Mark your  
calendars and plan to attend any or all of the evenings.  For more information, please call the parish office in Kelliher, 
at 218-647-8392. 

Lauren Weaver was awarded the “Saint Timothy Award” at this year’s Diocesan High School Youth Rally.  The 
“Saint Timothy Award” recognizes current seniors from the Diocese of Crookston who have demonstrated a high 
level of leadership, service and commitment to the parish during their high school years.  
 

Lauren has demonstrated joy in her faith and zeal to evangelize friends and family through truth and charity.  Lauren 
has attended Steubenville Conferences, JPII, NCYC, youth rallies, retreats and March for Life in Washington, DC. 
 

Lauren shows unwavering commitment and dedication to St. Philip’s parish and youth ministry by being a member 
of the Life Teen band, music leader of Vacation Bible School, being a Extra Ordinary Minister of Holy Communion 
and showing Christ’s love through word and deed.  Congratulations Lauren!   
 

Sarah Glen and Riley Brevig were also nominated for the Saint Timothy Award and are both women who have dem-
onstrated a high level of leadership, service and commitment to St. Philip’s parish and Youth Ministry. 

CATHEDRAL HARVEST FESTIVAL 
 

Sunday, October 26, 2014 
11:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

 

Knights of Columbus Walleye Fish Fry or  
Ham Dinner, Country Store, Bingo, Silent  

Auction, Raffles, and more! 
 

*Dinner and some booths will be hosted at  
adjoining Mount St. Benedict due to 

 ongoing renovations. 
 

Cathedral Church, 702 Summit Ave. Crookston, MN 



CHILDREN’S  
LITURGY  

OF THE WORD  
 

FOR CHILDREN  
FOUR YEARS OLD, 

KINDERGARTEN OR 1st GRADE 

 
 
 
What is Children’s Liturgy of the Word? 
It is the Liturgy of the Word suitably adapted to make it  
relevant to the lives and experiences of young children.  It 
gives them the opportunity to understand the Gospel  
message at their own level. 
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word takes place during the 9:00 
a.m. Mass, starting in October.   
Schedule can be found on the Parish Web site –      
                             www.stphilipsbemidji.org 
 

Children should be present at the beginning of Mass.  The 
children leave, when the priest invites them to participate in 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word, after the Opening Prayer.  
Children return at Offering. 

 
 
 

For more information contact Kris Jensen - 444-5849 
 





MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of October 25 & 26 

Thanks to all of you who have turned in your completed liturgical ministry information sheets!   
If you have not turned yours in yet, please do so to Robb Naylor.  ALL MINISTERS are asked to 
please call the parish office at 444-4262 or email to rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org by November 15 to let 
us know dates when you are not available to do your ministry for the month of December.  Thank you! 

 

   5:30 PM 7:30 AM 9:00 AM 11:00 AM 

SACRISTAN Robb Naylor Jennifer Leisenheimer Joe Bofferding Mary Herried 

USHER 
Dick Robinson 
Dick Lehmann 
Glen Laginess 
Dave Hiscock 

Jim Schneider 
Paulette Welle 
Kirk Malkowski 
Bill Howe 

Randy Nyberg 
Ron Arel 
Norm Ricard 
Del Hager 

Mark Moris 
Hank Imsande 
Don Pohl 
HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER Garret Schwindt 
Will Schwindt 

Hannah Leisenheimer 
Hayley Leisenheimer 

Sarah Bofferding 
Joshua Nyberg 

Toby Glen 
Nick Nagle 

LECTOR Trish Jones 
Robb Naylor 

Carol Schneider 
Darla Sathre 

Barb Nyberg 
Ben Baird 

Karen Merschman 
Patty Nagle 

INTERCESSOR Jim LeClaire Sue Bruns Susan Baird Jerry Richards 

GREETER Tom Thompson 
Ashley Commerford 

Pete Kucera 
Sandy Kucera 

Darlene Weber 
Jane Daniels 

Rob Bollinger 
Lisa Bollinger 

CAPTAIN Terry Jones Patti Van Camp Jim Gorham Sue Hengel 

EMHC 

Robb Naylor 
Laura Schwindt 
Stephen Vencel 
Barry Karpinski 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Heidi Hiscock 
Jane Wilcox 

Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Gerry Cardinal Jr. 
Mary Zigan 
Roslyn Hanson 
Joyce Berg 
April Boucher 
HELP NEEDED 

Amy Bofferding 
Chris Nyberg 
Joe Bofferding 
Ben Baird 
Rachelle Hayes 
Stephen Steele 
Theresa Steele 
Dan Shea 
David LaZella 

Mary Herried 
Sarah Glen 
Nancy Goodman 
Al Swedmark 
Doris Swedmark 
Jeff Frenzel 
Nicole Kieson 
Jane Baukol 
Ethen Aamodt 

Coffee & Rolls 
  Jim Gavin 

Pat Gavin 
Pat Schnell 
Marlene Erickson 
Alice LaCoursiere 
Michelle Sand 

Karen Black 
Gail Haubrich 
Marilyn Sundrud 
Sue Wright 

MUSICIANS Margaret Demers 
Dan Voss 

Beth Hendricks 
Claude Sand 

Margaret DeMers 
Hyram Price 

Becky Haugen 
Alan Merschman 





 


